RSC 3/26/2015

RIT STAFF COUNCIL

Thursday, March 26, 2015
2:00 – 4:00 p.m.

1829 Room, SAU
APPROVED MINUTES

PRESENT:
Avallone, Bhalla, Black, Carlino, Ester, Henen, Hughes, Kiely, Kompalla-Porter, Lam, Oldziej, Purcell, Quartieri, Rex, Rowoth, Schreier, Shapiro, Shields, Smarsh, Spencer, Wheeler, Williams, Woodhams
ABSENT:
Carrington (SG), de la Sota
EXCUSED:
Babcock, Bagley, Gasbarre, Gierczak, Laver (AS), Lisuzzo, Macchiano, Ryan, Walton
GUESTS:
John Moore, Assistant VP of Facilities Management Services



Randy Vercauteren, Director of Parking/Transportation/Building Services



Sue Provenzano, Assistant VP to the Provost, Academic Affairs
MEETING called to order by L. Shields at 2:02 p.m.
MINUTES of 3/12/15 – approval tabled.

Parking and Traffic Citation Appeals
SC welcomed John Moore and Randy Vercauteren, who presented proposed changes to governance policy C09.0 Parking Appeals Board.  The changes being proposed bring the policy in line with current practices.  The title would become Parking and Traffic Citation Appeals; the one substantive change is that first-level appeals by RIT members are filed only on-line through the PATS web site (no longer in person or via hard copy).  The proposed revision also includes hyperlinks to relevant sites and documents.

Q – The current policy includes term limits for the Parking Appeals Board members.  Why aren’t they included in the revision?

A – The revision includes a link to the Appeals Board by-laws, where that information can be found.
Moved and seconded: Staff Council endorses the proposed policy C09.0 Parking and Traffic Citation Appeals
Vote: 19 in favor; 0 opposed
Motion Carried
Suggestion Program
Presentation: https://www.rit.edu/fa/staffcouncil/sites/rit.edu.fa.staffcouncil/files/rit_suggestion_program.pdf 

John Moore then turned to the introduction of the new RIT Suggestion Program.  The program was proposed and approved as a cost containment effort.  A committee led by Molly Johnson researched best practices and drafted a program recommendation which was presented to Dr. Watters.  He tasked John to work with Molly to produce a workable program.  RIT Production Services did a fantastic job producing the web site (http://rit.edu/suggestions) through which the program will run. 

The program seeks suggestions which will: 

· Save time, labor, materials, supplies or money 

· Result in efficiencies 

· Avoid duplication 

· Eliminate waste 

· Generate additional revenue without increasing fees or tuition 

Go to the web site to submit a suggestion.  The Suggestion Program Committee will review submissions to determine if they meet the program criteria.  If so, the contributor will be awarded a $25.00 gift card and the suggestion will be posted for 30 days to allow for community collaboration.  If not, the contributor will receive a communication explaining the committee’s decision.  After the collaboration period, the committee determines to what department the suggestion and comments should be forwarded for further evaluation and possible implementation.  Suggestions and outcomes will be archived on the site; a keyword search is available so would-be contributors can see if an idea has been previously submitted.
Judy Bender will act as the administrator of the program.  The Suggestion Program Committee is established – Molly Johnson (Budget Office) is the chair.  The committee is to have 3 staff and 2 faculty members, along with someone from FMS.  
Q – Is there a specified term for the committee members?

A – Yes – two years.  We will come back to SC and AS for future appointees; the FMS member is appointed by the AVP FMS; the chair is appointed by the AVP Budget & Financial Planning.
Q – What if you receive duplicate suggestions – who receives credit?

A – Suggestions are time stamped; the earliest submitter is considered the contributor. 

Q – Other organizations award 10% of the savings generated.  Why is this program limited to a $25.00 gift card?

A – Research indicates that the most successful, longest-lived programs are not based on monetary awards, but on the desire of the community to work to improve the organization.  Also, additional recognition/reward is not precluded, should the administration feel it is appropriate.

Comment – The gift cards will have tax implications for the recipients.  This should be noted somewhere on the web site.

Q – Will the community be notified when new suggestions are posted for review/input/collaboration?

A – The committee can send out a notice every 30 days when new suggestions are posted.

Institute Council By-Laws

SC welcomed Sue Provenzano, who explained that feedback from the first draft of the revised policy B1.0 Institute Council By-Laws was reviewed by Institute Council Executive Committee.  Their decisions are reflected in the updated proposal presented today:

1. Voting privileges – the first draft granted voting rights to 5 Vice Presidents and 5 Deans, which received negative feedback.  ICEC decided to revert to the current voting structure: the provost, the academic deans, 11 Academic Senate appointees, 11 Staff Council appointees and 11 Student Government appointees 

2. Instead of eliminating the Board of Trustee seat altogether, it was decided to have one member of the board of trustees serving as a liaison between the Council and the board.
3. In keeping with current usage, the name will be changed to “University Council”.

Q – The proposed policy also lists as a non-voting member, “a policy office representative”.  Is this meant to be for discussion/vote on a university policy?

A – No, it is for all meetings. 

Moved and seconded: Staff Council endorses the proposed governance policy B1.0. University Council By-Laws
Vote: 22 in favor; 0 opposed; 0 abstained
Motions Carried
CHAIR’S REPORT

· Motion: Staff Council endorses the proposed 2016-17 academic calendar.  The on-line vote results were:  22 in favor; 1 opposed.  Based on this outcome, SC voted in favor of the calendar at the 3/18/15 IC meeting. 
· The Staff Performance Appraisal TF is developing a survey to be distributed to all staff and managers.

· The budget hearings are complete; we have not yet had the wrap-up meeting.

RIT Young Professionals Group

Presentation postponed.
OLD / NEW BUSINESS
1. I presented the idea of asking students to design a winter transport device for captioning equipment to the director of our multidisciplinary senior design program; it may be used as a student project. 
2. Tomorrow is the first RIT Young Professionals conference.  The keynote will be Dawn Soufleris speaking on “Millennials in the Work Force”.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Communication – B. Kiely – no report
Elections – L. Rowoth
· The election process in underway – nominations are complete, we are on target to open voting on 4/20.
Events – W. Wheeler
· Picnic planning is moving along well
Institute Issues & Policies – K. Ester
· Staff Survey is put on hold until the fall to allow us time to review the results of the HR survey. We also feel that to release our survey so close in time to the HR survey would be confusing, especially since many people didn’t get that survey in a timely manner. To our knowledge the only other survey planned for the fall is the COACH survey, which involves only faculty.

· Reviewed the Externally Sponsored Projects Disclosure Policy proposal.  Concerned that it eliminates governance representation on the research compliance committee.
MEETING adjourned at 3:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret S. Meyers 

Staff Council Coordinator
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